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INDIAN FIRMING TECHNICAL COMMITTEE MEETING SUMMARY

Meeting Date:  February 23, 2004

I.
Discussion Regarding Water Supply Options

Chuck Cullom, from the CAP, discussed the availability of water in the Excess pool; the PowerPoint presentation he utilized is posted on the AWBA web page.  Mr. Cullom’s discussion was based on a scenario currently being utilized by the CAGRD in the process of developing their Plan of Operation.  Based on the parameters used in this scenario (as detailed in the presentation) and absent acquisition of other supplies, the excess water supply is not sufficient to meet the AWBA needs, including Indian firming. 

Herb Dishlip posed the question of what could be done to free up some water for Indian firming and with the caveat that if the AWBA were obtaining water for Indian firming, they likely would not be able to pay full cost.  This would make the AWBA a poor competitor in a true market driven process.  Mr. Cullom noted that the CAGRD’s plan is to accommodate AWBA activities to the greatest extent possible and recognizes that both M&I and Indian firming are desirable outcomes.  

Mr. Dishlip questioned whether it would make sense to model surpluses because the AWBA is really looking for water on the “fringes” in this process.  Tim Henley noted that if there is an 11% chance of surplus and you have one surplus in the next 10 years, the yield could be 200,000 to 300,000 acre feet of water that could be brought into the state and stored.  If there were 2 in the next 20 years, the Indian firming need could be met through surplus water only.  A package could include waiting for surpluses to occur but would want to have the funding mechanism in place to allow purchase of surplus water.   Mr. Cullom stated that water could become available in the Excess pool if the CAGRD identifies alternative supplies.  Mark Myers identified existing credits held by either the CAP or CAGRD as possible sources of supply.  Many of those credits are stored in Pinal County and there is likely not going to be a large CAGRD demand in that county.  Discussions have not taken place with CAP regarding this issue.  AWBA staff  have had discussions with other entities (i.e. Vidler) regarding use of existing credits.  Tom Carr noted that on-river use is a volatile parameter and that there could possibly be water available if on-river use is less than projected.  Also, a re-evaluation of Indian buildup may show some water available.  Mr. Henley stated that it would make sense to re-evaluate the availability of Excess water over the next 20 years with surpluses included and optional on-river uses utilized.  Mr. Cullom stated that the CAGRD replenishment reserve would cascade in front of Indian firming to be first to use any water that came available.  Mr. Henley said that it may not, and that the priority issue could be one that would need to be addressed via legislative change.

Another potential supply that was evaluated was Type 2 rights in Pinal County.  Type 2 rights are desirable because of their flexibility.  Randy Edmond provided a table that illustrated the extent of Type 2 rights in Pinal County and their use over the past 5 years.  In summary, there are 2,341 acre feet of Type 2 rights not currently being used.  Of this, about 4-5 rights could be obtained and could provide about 1,000 acre feet per year.  This quantity would meet the need for the Southside Replenishment obligation.   Mr. Edmond noted, however, that the percentage of Type 2 rights being utilized is increasing at a rate of about 4% each year as development continues to increase in Pinal County.

Mark Frank noted that this alternative is the first one that brings a non-renewable supply into consideration.  Mr. Myers stated that it is important to realize that conditions don’t remain static.  Thus, although it is a non-renewable resource, if Type 2 rights are leased for Indian firming and pumped one time every 5 years, the benefits may be greater in the long term than if the right was sold for use on a golf course and pumped every year.  Mr. Dishlip identified going out and surveying right holders with regard to their ability to sell or lease as an action item for AWBA staff 

Mr. Dishlip reviewed his table titled “Update on Investigation of Potential Water Sources”.  In his review, he differentiated between those that were worth pursuing and those that were likely not. 

Worth pursuing:  CAP-Excess water, CAP-Indian lease, CAP-ASLD sublease, non-CAP Colorado River water, effluent, effluent - East Valley Cities effluent committed to GRIC exchange, groundwater- Grandfathered rights, groundwater - poor quality, from water logged areas and imported from outside the AMAs, groundwater - from the Yuma Mesa groundwater mound, and the use of existing long term storage credits

Likely not worth pursuing:  CAP-NIA subcontract, other surface water - Salt/Verde floodwaters, other surface water - Little Colorado River floodwater, and conserved water   

Brian Henning, of CAP, noted that another source could be inflow into Lake Pleasant through the Agua Fria.  Maricopa Water District has a cap and CAP gets the extra inflow above that.  In 1993, the lake filled and about 400,000 acre feet were lost because the dam was just being completed.

Sandy Fabritz stated that staff will look at the options and begin to prioritize based on availability and cost.  At the next meeting, it is the goal to have priorities for the various options.

II.
Discussion Regarding Options for Development of Firming Supplies

Mr. Dishlip stated that the discussion regarding supplies then requires an evaluation of what you can do with the supply.  For example, can the supply be recharged and recovered? on reservation or off reservation? delivered directly? existing credits?  In his opinion, the technical committee should focus on those areas that would require a change in law and focus on identifying the cost associated with the various uses of the supply.

Mr. Myers noted that the larger question is whether or not the AWBA wants to take on this state obligation and in undertaking this consideration, it would make sense to have the largest portfolio of options available.  He stated that he perceived that the AWBA would then go to the state legislature with the portfolio and the statement that the AWBA is willing to undertake this state obligation under specific parameters identified in the portfolio.  Mr. Dishlip replied that, bottom line, the state legislature is going to want to know how much it is going to cost.

Mr. Cullom questioned the time line for the process.  Mr. Dishlip noted that the timeline is actually being dictated by other priorities, but likely at the end of the year.  Mr. Henley concurred that the end of the year time frame would allow for legislative changes.  If something is not completed by the end of the year, the result could be that  the state legislation would follow federal legislation or calling the legislature into a special session could be required. 

III.
Upcoming Meeting

A definitive meeting date was not set, however, Ms. Fabritz stated that the next meeting 

would be held in 2-3 months.  This would allow staff to continue discussions with other 

entities regarding potential water sources.

� This document was prepared as a summary of the meeting for informational purposes only.  Official minutes will not be prepared.  All handouts provided at the meeting are available upon request or can be accessed on the AWBA web page.
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